
-TITLE-TINA STROBOS 
-I_DATE-2/24/88 
-SOURCE-CHRISTIAN RESCUERS PROJECT 
-RESTRICTIONS- 
-SOUND_QUALITY- 
-IMAGE_QUALITY- 
-DURATION- 
-LANGUAGES- 
-KEY_SEGMENT- 
-GEOGRAPHIC_NAME- 
-PERSONAL_NAME- 
-CORPORATE_NAME- 
-KEY_WORDS- 
-NOTES- 
-CONTENTS- 
01:00 Born in grandfather's house in Amsterdam. The members of her 
family were atheistic social democrats. They acted out their ideals 
in their lives; education and helping others were very important to 
them. 
 
02:00 Her family kept Belgian refugees during World War I. When 
Hitler invaded Holland in May 1940, a Jewish journalist and union 
leader, Henry Block, called her grandmother for help. 
 
03:00 Her grandmother was 80 years old when the war started. 
 
04:00 Holland was the only Nazi occupied country with a civilian 
government; the Gestapo was very harsh with the Dutch. 
 
05:00 Holland was overrun with Gestapo; once 7,000 gestapo invaded 
a village of 2,000. 
 
06:00 The Gestapo believed that the Jews were enemies of science. 
 
07:00 She was born on May 19, 1920. She lived with her parents in 
Germany from the age of 2 until she was 5. They then returned to 
Amsterdam to live with her grandmother, because her grandfather had 
died. She was almost 20 when the Nazis invaded Holland. 
 
08:00 Her grandmother was a heroine to her. She was also influenced 
by her grandfather's ideas. He and his friends founded a newspaper 
geared at free thinking and ridding Holland of clergy domination. 
 
09:00 She was named after the wife of one of Holland's first anti- 
colonial atheists. Her family sheltered the children f unemployed 
miners during the 1930's. 
 
10:00 Her mother was very active in the women's and peace movements 
and in helping refugees. Her parents divorced when she was 10; 
after that she seldom saw her father. She was enrolled in medical 
school in Amsterdam when World War II broke out. 
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11:00 She had many Jewish friends in school; her best friend was 
Jewish.. Most of Amsterdam's Socialists had Jewish friends. Henry 
Block and his wife were the first Jews her family sheltered. 
 
12:00 Holland's Jews came out of hiding after Cy Zindhart gave a 
speech promising that they would not be persecuted if they did not 
hinder the German war effort. She does not understand why the Jews 
registered themselves with the Nazis; many who did not survive 
unscathed. 
 
13:00 When it became apparent that Zindhart had lied, many Jews 
committed suicide. Others fled the country; she helped several 
escape. 
 
14:00 She and her family were surprised to learn about the death 
camps after the war. They had known that Jews were arrested and 
sent away, but believed that they were sent to work in mines and 
factories. They were ignorant of the Final Solution and its 
systematic killing. 
 
15:00 At first there was no violence in the streets of Amsterdam, 
but gradually conditions worsened. She once saw a small boy shot 
for being in the street a minute after curfew; a doctor who left 
his house to help the child was also killed by the Gestapo. 
 
16:00 Soon the Jews were put in a ghetto. Holland had two camps. 
The first was for prisoners, Jews, and important people; there 
people were sometimes shot. The second was a way station to Poland; 
no one was killed there. The children had their own schools. 
 
17:00 She was studying psychiatry at the University when Hitler 
invaded Holland. After the students refused to sign a loyalty oath 
in 1942, they were forced to take their studies underground. 
 
18:00 She was involved in the rescue effort from day one. She 
joined a sorority to help hide Jews and to get them money and 
forged passports. She was also a member of a group that studied 
Marx and Kant, but they became militant and she separated from them 
because she was non-violent. Occasionally, though, she hid weapons 
and radio senders for them. Before the war ended, all that group's 
members had been killed. 
 
19:00 A carpenter from the underground came and made a hiding place 
in her grandmother's attic. He made it so well that she could not 
find it several years after the war. Neither she nor he mother knew 
anything about the carpenter, but they knew they had to help the 
Jews. 
 
20:00 Her mother was afraid to be involved in the resistance, but 
she tried to be brave. Over the years they hid nearly 100 Jews, but 
never more than 5 at the time. 
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21:00 During the war, her house was raided by the Gestapo 8 times. 
She was always looking for a safer place to send the Jews. Her 
family had a counter spy in the Gestapo who would warn them before 
a raid. Over 90% of Hollanders. she thinks, could be counted to 
help. 
 
22:00 It was hard living with strangers in the house, but there was 
no choice. She and her family have been in touch with many of the 
Jews they hid since the war ended. 
 
23:00 Her mother rented rooms since her father did not pay alimony. 
Several times they rented rooms to Jews and when questioned, told 
the Gestapo they had not known the people were Jewish. They told 
the Gestapo that they did not realize that blondhaired, blue eyed 
people could be Jewish. Then the Gestapo showed them pictures of 
eye corners and told them that it was in the eye corners that one 
could identify a Jew. 
 
24:00 Her best friend and her sister moved in with them as soon as 
the Germans started rounding up Jews, but they had good papers and 
they did not look Jewish, so they moved around a lot because they 
felt they were safe. 
 
25:00 She and her mother thought the Germans were crazy when they 
told them about identifying a Jew from his eye corner. She can 
still see those pictures when she closes her eyes. 
 
26:00 The Germans attempted to pay the family maid to betray them. 
She was very afraid of the maid.  Once, however, the maid was put 
jail for her activities on the black market, and she did not betray 
them. 
 
27:00 The Dutch suffered many deprivations during the war. They 
were always afraid. 
 
28:00 She was arrested several times, but never jailed. Once the 
gestapo came to her house and flung her against the wall. She wa 
dazed, but remembered to ask for a translator in order to buy time 
to collect her thoughts, even though she spoke fluent German. 
 
29:00 She was trembling, so she crossed her legs to keep them from 
shaking. One of the Germans told her that he was not impressed by 
her showing off her legs. This gave her a sense of power, because 
she realized that he was impressed, and was human after all and not 
a machine. After this she became cocky and answered the Gestapo's 
questions more confidently. 
 
30:00 Another time her best friend and her sister got arrested, so 
she went looking for them. At the prison the Germans arrested her. 
She asked for a translator. While she waited for one to arrive, the 
Germans spoke freely because they thought she could not understand 
them. During this time she learned where her friend and her sister 
were being held. 
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31:00 After she was released, she sent a package to her friend. Her 
friend was relived that somebody knew where she was. The Germans 
were always more cautious when they knew that an outsider knew 
where someone was being held. The Germans were afraid to have 
witnesses if they should mistakenly identify someone as a Jew. 
 
32:00 The best forged papers were the ones which had copies in city 
hall, but it took a long time to get someone trustworthy to put 
them in place there. 
 
33:00 Of 100,000 Dutch Jews, less than 10,000 survived the war. All 
of those who survived had to have some place to stay, and safe 
places to hide were hard to find. 
 
34:00 The winters during the war were horrible, because the Germans 
sent all the food back to Germany. 1,000 people died a day in  
Amsterdam. 
 
35:00 The Dutch were without heat, fuel, electricity, and 
transportation during the war. If the Germans saw a bike in the 
street, they confiscated it. 
 
36:00 She pent no time in jail, because she was very clever and 
cautious. Her uncle and cousins, however, were jailed for helping 
Jews. 
 
37:00 The worst times during the war were the winters. Not a week 
passed then without a friend of hers being picked up or killed. 
They lived in fear all the time, and they were always cold and 
hungry. 
 
38:00 The Canadians liberated Holland in May 1945. At the time 
conditions seemed much improved, but in retrospect, they were still 
without meat, eggs, and milk when she left the country in December 
1947. 
 
39:00 Her family was aware that they would be sent to a camp or be 
killed if they were caught hiding Jews, but they did not feel they 
were making a sacrifice. They had to do the right thing. 
 
40:00 People in Holland were not prejudiced against Jews. Not all 
of them could take Jews into their homes, but everyone did what 
they could. 
 
41:00 Once her grandma was arrested for helping Jews, but she 
scared the German who questioned her by accusing him of stealing a 
neighbor's rug for himself. After this the Germans were afraid of 
her, and they left hr alone, even after they found a radio sender 
in her home. Having a sender was punishable by death. 
 
42:00 The Dutch did not share Hitler's view, but they were too 
scared to oppose the Germans. They were unarmed, and the germans 
were so powerful. 
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43:00 She did not stay in touch with very many of people she worked 
with in the underground, many of them she knew only by their first 
names. Many of her friends were killed by the Germans and after the 
war was over, she just wanted to forget it. 
 
44:00 After the war she married, and moved to the West Indies. For 
a while she and her husband studied neurology in England, then they 
returned to Holland. Being in Amsterdam was so painful for them, 
however, that they moved to the U.S. at the first opportunity. 
 
45:00 She and her husband never discussed the war. They put so much 
energy into being good parents and becoming U.S. citizens that they 
had completely forgotten the war. 
 
46:00 When the interviewers started to come around and ask 
questions, she did not want to remember. She feared that 
remembering would weaken her. 
 
47:00 Sometimes she and her mother would talk about the war. Once 
they made a list of the people they had helped, but she lost it. 
She had lost nearly everything from that time. 
 
48:00 She still has nightmares about being arrested. Sometimes she 
still cries when she thinks about it. 
 
49:00 Now and then she speaks to Jewish groups about her 
involvement with the resistance. It gets easier to talk about it. 
 
50:00 She does not think that a lot of rescuers were Christians; 
most of the Dutch were atheistic socialists. 
 
51:00 She does not understand her children's attitudes about her 
involvement in the resistance; on the one hand, they are proud of 
her, but on the other, they do not ask her many questions about it. 
 
52:00 Several years ago when she was in Holland, she could not find 
the hiding place to show her daughter. 
 
53:00 She considers herself altruistic. 
 
54:00 She hopes that she has passed on to her children the desire 
to help others. 
 
55:00 After her first husband died, she married an American Jew. 
 
56:00 She finished medical school in 1947, and practiced psychiatry 
i the West Indies for 2 years. 
 
57:00 In the U.S. she practices family therapy. 
 
58:00 Her first husband was not as involved in the resistance as 
she was, and she thinks that is why he did not talk about the war. 
He was not as brave as she was. 
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59:00 She is not sure what would have happened if the interviewers 
had not asked her about her involvement in the resistance. She and 
her cousins would occasionally talk about it, but they did not like 
to remember it. 
 
60:00 Her cousin Anna was a courier during the war, and was jailed 
for several months. She was a nervous wreck after the war. 
 
62:00 This lady did not talk to anyone for 30 years after the war. 
 
63:00 Her friend, Lisha, is always sick, and probably suffers post 
war traumatic syndrome. 
 
64:00 Several years ago she and her second husband stayed with 
Lisha in Amsterdam, and that was a traumatic experience because 
Lisha has become self-centered and narcissistic. 
 
65:00 Lisha has weird memories of the war. They all focus on an 
affair she had with a man while she was hiding in Tina's house, and 
not on the traumatic time when she was kept as the German's 
mistress. 
 
66:00 Lisha's lover was shot before the war ended. He was a Zionist 
leader and would have been a great man in Israel. 
 
67:00 This affair is exaggerated in Lisha's mind. (Here she 
requests that this story not be put in the record). 
 
68:00 She will not stay with Lisha again if she returns to 
Amsterdam. 
 
69:00 She believes that the war traumatized all its survivors. One 
of her patients is a survivor of the Holocaust, and he is very 
needy. Those who survived the Holocaust needed to have tremendous 
survival instincts. 
 
70:00 She does not understand why Lisha became self-centered. Her 
uncle and cousins were jailed during the war, and they did not 
become like that. 
 
71:00 She is planning a March trip to Holland with one of her sons. 
 
72:00 Her grandchildren still do not know about her involvements in 
the resistance. 
 
73:00 She finds it interesting that people will not talk about 
certain things. She thinks people did not like to remember painful 
memories. 
 
74:00 The trauma of the Holocaust sometimes obscures memories of 
what it was like. 
 
75:00 It is important to pass the story of the Holocaust on. She 
felt guilty then that she was not doing enough to help the Jews. 
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76:00 She remembers hearing a story when she was young, that if you 
had saved one soul, you had saved the world. 
 
77:00 She found the courage to do what she did in her belief that 
all life is sacred, but she does not believe in any personal god. 
 
78:00 She believes that many things are sacred and holy. 
 
79:00 As a child, she thought God lived in the trees, but since her 
family is atheist, she never told anybody this. 
 
80:00 Her mother taught her to have a healthy respect for the 
literary tradition of the Bible. 
 
81:00 She believes that Holocausts are happening all the time, on 
a smaller scale, such as Argentina and Cambodia. 
 
82:00 She thinks that today many people ostracize the homeless and 
the mentally ill as people ostracized the Jews during the 1930's 
and 1940's. 
 
83:00 You can make people better by educating them and by treating 
them will while they are children. 
 
84:00 Cruelty begets cruelty. She has read that Hitler was beaten 
as a child, and believes that he projected this violence onto the 
Jews. 
 
85:00 She thinks children need to be taught that people like to 
form groups of those who are alike, and that they are sometimes 
cruel to those who are different from them. People need to be 
careful not to do this. People who are treated as separate sometime 
become thought of as less than human. 
 
86:00 (Here she offers the interviewers some tea, then asks them 
questions about this project). 
 
87:00 She has a cousin in Amsterdam who was involved in the 
resistance. (Here she offers the interviewers the address of her 
cousin). 
 
88:00 Some of the Jews who were helped by the rescuers want to 
forget those who helped them during the war. 
 
89:00 Her mother was close to a family who lived in the Jewish 
quarter, and was hurt because the family turned on her after the 
war. 
 
90:00 Her mother was visiting this family one night when the ghetto 
was closed. It was difficult for her mother to escape from the 
ghetto that night. 
 
91:00 As her mother fled the ghetto, several mothers begged her to 
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take their babied with her. She felt guilty for not helping them, 
but she knew that she would never be able to leave the ghetto with 
a baby. 
 
92:00 Her mother's friends were taken away with the next transport. 
After it had left, her mother went to their house to see if perhaps 
some of them had managed to hied. She found there the youngest 
daughter and her husband, whom she took back with her to her home. 
 
93:00 This couple stayed with them for two or three months, until 
she was able to find a safer place for them to stay. 
 
94:00 After the war, this couple opened up a store. They did very 
well for themselves, and continued to be friendly with her mother. 
 
95:00 Her mother was a mother to this young couple. 
 
96:00 soon the couple had a baby, but she turned out to be a never- 
do-well type, Survivors sometimes tend to spoil their children. 
 
97:00 When this son was 17 or 18, he asked his parents what had 
happened to his grandparents' money. 
 
98:00 The daughter remembered that her parents had given some money 
to her mother, so that she could help their children if they were 
in trouble. Over the years, her mother spent all of this money, 
which was no fortune to begin with, caring for four of the family's 
children. 
 
99:00 The parents accessed her mother of stealing their money. Her 
mother was very upset. She cried and cried, and told them she did 
not ever want to see them again. 
 
100:00 Her mother was so attached to this family, and was insulted 
that they thought that she would try to profit from their 
misfortune. 
 
101:00 Tina went to visit the couple, and begged them to make up 
with her mother, but they refused. 
 
102:00 The parents had not ben as wealthy as their children had 
thought. Not all rescue stories have happy endings. 
 
103:00 She thinks that people pay more attention to those who do 
evil to them than to those who do good for them. 
 
104:00 She herself remembers the Gestapo and being arrested during 
the war more clearly than the good times in her life. 
 
105:00 She thinks there are many more good people than evil people 
in the world. 
 
106:00 She sees in her work that people tend to make more of a fuss 
over things that go wrong for them than over things that go right.  
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Few people say thank you. 
107:00 People see themselves as victims, and do not realize how 
they themselves hurt others. 
 
108:00 We al need heros, but we do not like to hear anything 
negative about them. 
 
109:00 Sometimes she and her mother had terrible fights with the 
people who were staying with them. One man stole from their 
provisions. 
 
110:00 They held a family council about this incident, but her 
mother did not want the gentleman to be reprimanded. After that 
they found a better hiding place for their provisions. 
 
111:00 Conditions in the house were often tense, but considering 
the stressful situation, she thinks that everyone was well behaved. 
 
112:00 Their maid was an enemy to them; having and enemy living 
among them helped to unite them. 
 
113:00 (Here the interviewer interrupts to take pictures of her.) 
 
114:00 She thinks that people must be reminded to be good to each 
other, and to treat each other with respect. 
 
115:00 She was constantly afraid, cold and hungry during the war. 
When the Canadians liberated the country, there was a tremendous 
sense of liberation. People wept. There was dancing and laughter in 
the streets for months. 
 
116:00 After the war, the Dutch realized how shackled they had 
been, but while it was in progress, they had to be brave, so they 
could not stop to think how miserable they really were. 
 
117:00 Nobody that she knew thought that the Holocaust was 
possible; such mass murder was unimaginable. 
 
118:00 (Here the interviewers take more pictures) 
 
119:00 People must be good to each other, and do what they can to 
improve their own lives. 
 
120:00 People cannot right what has been wrong. They must try to 
forgive and forget. 
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